MAYOR’S MONTHLY MESSAGE-JUNE 2025

Dear Neighbors,

-Congratulations to Joshua Scherer on his re-election to a third term as Village Trustee; to Matt
Tinari on his election as a Village Trustee and to Judge David V. Hasin on re-election to his third
four year term as Village Justice. In addition, the Proposition changing the Village election date
to November passed overwhelmingly. As such, the next Village election will be held on
November 3, 2026. | would like to thank all 200 Village voters who took the time to cast their
ballots. | am also honored by the support that | received in my own bid for re-election.

-Stephanie Staal of Eagle Mountain Road has been appointed Associate Village Justice.
Stephanie is an experienced attorney working in NYS Court System for the Appellate Division in
Manhattan. She is also a published author.

-On June 10, 2025, a daytime burglary took place at a home on Pepperidge Road. The
homeowner had left the house only briefly, at which time the unlawful entry occurred. The
TPPD and the NYS Police have conducted an investigation which included dusting for
fingerprints, seeking camera footage from adjacent properties and interviewing neighbors. At
the Board of Trustees meeting on June 18, Police Chief Allen Faust spoke about residents being
aware of the need for home security. He specifically recommended the installation of door bell
and other cameras. Please remember that our Police Department has one officer on patrol at
all times, to cover over 330 homes spread out over 3.22 square miles. If you observe something
suspicious, please report it to the TPPD at 845 351-4741.

-Requests for Proposals (RFPs) have been published which are seeking bids for repair of the

Pond #3 bridge and the collapsing Summit Road wall near the intersection with Ontio Road. The
bids will be opened in July.

-Repaving of designated roads in the Village is awaiting the awarding of an Orange County
contract for asphalt in July. The Village is permitted to utilize the services of the County-
approved contractor without a separate bidding process.

-There are two vacancies on the Village Planning Board. The Planning Board is responsible for
approving new subdivisions in the Village. If you are interested in joining the Board and serving
the Community, please send me your resume to the e-mail address below.

Best Regards,

Marc Cell: 917 295-0632 E-mail: mcitrin@tuxedopark-ny.gov



